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California - Annual Declaration of Compliance 
 
Regeneron Pharmaceuticals, Inc. is a biopharmaceutical company that is dedicated to 
discovering, developing, and commercializing pharmaceutical products for the treatment 
of serious medical conditions. Regeneron Pharmaceuticals, Inc. and its subsidiaries 
(Regeneron) conduct their activities in accordance with all applicable laws and 
regulations and is committed to establishing a corporate culture of compliance, honesty, 
integrity, and fair dealing. Regeneron has established and maintains a comprehensive 
Compliance Program that is consistent with the requirements of California Health and 
Safety Code sections 119400 and 119402. This program has been developed in 
accordance with the laws applicable to the biopharmaceutical industry, the Compliance 
Program Guidance for Pharmaceutical Manufacturers published by the Office of the 
Inspector General of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services in April 2003, 
and the PhRMA Code on Interactions with Health Care Professionals (PhRMA Code) as 
updated in January 2022. As required by California Health and Safety Code section 
119402, with specific reference to the provision of gifts, promotional material, or items or 
activities that a pharmaceutical company may provide to an individual medical or 
healthcare professional, Regeneron has established an aggregate, annual dollar limit of 
$2,500 on promotional items and/or meals directed to an individual medical or 
healthcare professional who resides or practices in California. The dollar limit is a 
maximum only. Regeneron declares that, to the best of our knowledge, and based on 
our good faith understanding of the statutory requirements of the California Health & 
Safety Code sections 119400 and 119402, we are in compliance with our 
comprehensive Compliance Program. We also declare that the structure of our 
comprehensive Compliance Program incorporates the principles articulated in the 
Compliance Program Guidance for Pharmaceutical Manufacturers published by the 
Office of the Inspector General of the United States Department of Health and Human 
Services in April 2003, and the Code on Interactions with Healthcare Professionals as 
updated in January 2022  adopted by the Pharmaceutical Research and Manufacturers 
of America.  
 


